

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE Labor Relations Department 475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW Washington, DC 20280-4100

November 7, 1989

Hr. William Burrus
Executive Vice President
American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO
1300 L Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20005-4107



Dear Mr. Burrus:

In a recent conversation with members of my staff, you indicated that it is the position of the American Postal Workers Union that Article 12, Section 8, of the National Agreement prohibits the involuntary reassignment of part-time flexible employees.

The position of the Postal Service is that the provisions of Article 12.8. do not preclude the involuntary reassignment of part-time flexible employees.

The position of the Postal Service has remained unchanged since at least 1976 when this same question was raised by former APWU Director, Industrial Relations, Emmet Andrews. After being advised of the Postal Service's position on the issue, there is no indication that the APWU pursued the matter any further.

Further, it is the Postal Service's position that a 200 or more manyear facility that has excessed in accordance with Article 12 shall be in compliance with Article 7.3.A (90/10) at the close of the accounting period in which the excessing has been completed.

Should you have any additional questions concerning this matter, please contact Anthony J. Vegliante at 268-3811.

Sincerely,

Joseph J. Mahon, Jr. Assistant Postmaster General